outside funding. Bob encouraged each landowner to contact him is we were not satisfied with the treatment in front of our property. Treatment will cost approximately \$14K and there will be two treatments. The first application in July and second to follow in August.

Grass Cutting – Ralph Stout presented the bids for grass cutting. Motion was made and second to continue with Keaton. Ralph presented the charges for the circle: \$175/cut for the roads; \$20 more to cut circle. Motion was made by Mike Lewis to cut the grass in the circle and have the debris cleaned up one time, seconded by Beverly Woodard, until Louis speaks with Aqua Virginia.

<u>Roads</u> - Bobby Dillard was not present. Discussion on the roads was that we would need to continue to fill holes as needed for the time being and to remind homeowners to spray the road edge to keep grass from growing into the pavement.

<u>Security</u> - Larry Parker who was elected to this director position last year has resigned. A new director will need to be elected to this position.

Election of New Officers: Three positions on the board needed to be filled for the coming year, President, Secretary and one Director. Louis Leimone announced that Tracy Talbert has agreed to fill the position of Secretary, replacing Linda Leimone for the coming year. The floor was opened for volunteers and nominations. There were none. It was agreed that Louis Leimone, President and the other board members would continue to contact residence to filled these positions.

<u>LGA</u> - John Cataldo presented a report on the LGA. He said there were 1500+ members in the LGA. They are involved in government affairs that concern the lake residents. Dues are \$25.00 for those interested in joining. A Lake Clean Up date is scheduled for May 31st. Any of the Bruns-Del residents that can are encouraged to help clean up trash up here at the bridge area. There were questions from those members present about the water height on the lake? John informed us that we do not have to be notified unless the water was to go over the 201 foot mark.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 5:45. A dinner of fish, shrimp and sides was enjoyed by all.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Leimone

Secretary